
 

November 15, 2023 
 
Mr. Randall Bailey 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
Northwest Region 
700 NE Multnomah St., Suite 600 
Portland, Oregon 97232 
 
Re:  October 2023 Discharge Monitoring Report 

NW Natural Source Control Groundwater Treatment Facility 
7900 NW St. Helens Road, Portland 
NPDES Permit Number 103061 (permit renewal pending with DEQ) 
 

Dear Mr. Bailey: 
 
Attached please find the electronic Discharge Monitoring Report, as well as a detailed summary of 
October 2023 effluent data, from the NW Natural Source Control Groundwater Treatment Facility 
for the period October 1—October 31, 2023. 
 
All samples were taken by Sevenson Environmental Services (SES) at the designated monitoring 
point.  Any internal process samples taken by SES for process operation, but not taken at the 
designated monitoring point, are not reported. 
 
We are submitting this October DMR through the electronic NetDMR system.  All NPDES parameter 
limits were met for the month of October.  As required, all detailed laboratory reports and other 
data that are summarized in the NetDMR will be retained on site in electronic and hard copy by 
SES, the Facility operator. 
 
I certify under penalty of law that this document and all documents were prepared under my 
direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to ensure that qualified personnel 
properly gather and evaluate the information submitted.   
 
Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly 
responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my 
knowledge and belief, true, accurate and complete.   
 
I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the 
possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violation.   



 

 
If you have any questions about this package, please contact Terry Driscoll at Aponowich, Driscoll & 
Associates, Inc., at (404) 641-8107, tpdriscoll@mindspring.com. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Kathryn Williams 
Vice President of Public Affairs 
NW Natural 
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